

## RECEIVED

JUL 24 2007

July 23, 2007

BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

Mr. Alvero A. Linero, Program Administrator Bureau of Air Regulation, South Permitting Section 111 South Magnolia Street Tallahassee, FL 32399

Re:

**FPL Glades Power Park** 

PSD Permit Application, FDEP file # 0430017-001-AC, (# PSD-FL-385)

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

**Permit Application Withdrawal** 

Dear Mr. Linero:

In response to the Florida Public Service Commission's June 5, 2007 vote to deny the need for the FPL Glades Power Park, FPL has decided to withdraw the Site Certification Application and all associated permit applications. We hereby withdraw the PSD Air Permit Application.

I wanted to take a minute to personally thank you and your staff who contributed significant time and effort in reviewing the application and working with the various reviewing agencies on this very complicated project.

If you need anything from us to help you close out this project, please do not hesitate to contact me at 561 691-7518. I am certain that we will have the opportunity to work together with you again in the future on other interesting endeavors. I look forward to that.

Sincerely,

Barbara P. Linkiewicz

Director of Environmental Licensing

cc: Mr. Michael Halpin, FDEP Siting Office